
This is what the Lord God showed me: behold, a basket of summer fruit.          Amos 8:1 

N e w s l e t t e r 

Hi, 
  
I'm writing this from Hilton Head, South Carolina! My husband and I have a house down here where we 
hope to spend more time in the warm weather. The main reason we came down this time was to help our 
daughter and her husband move into their new house in Florida. It's only two hours away from our house 
here and an easy drive for us. I have aches and pains everywhere and I didn't even help with the heavy 
items! When we start going on our Primetime trips I will show all of you her new beautiful home and her 
cute little baby bump. Yes, I am going to be a grandma in September! Yay!!! 
 
I have been doing lots of walking and hiking these last three months. The Cleveland Metroparks have 
become very dear to me. As you can see from the picture, I am at the Henry Church Rock, better known to 
us locals as "Squaw Rock." I remember taking our kids there when they were young, as well as anyone 
visiting from out of town. It is so beautiful. Check out the sign they have at the beginning of the hike. 
(Pictures on the back)  
 
I don't know about you but I think I have forgotten how to dress up. I may not be able to walk in high heels 
either! But at least most of us have been able to get our hair cut and colored (like me!). I didn't know my 
natural hair color was so dark! I like being a blonde again! 
 
Being down South is quite the eye opener - not many people wear their 
masks and restaurants and stores are very crowded. It's very strange to 
be around so many people again.  
 
No Primetime events for July. Hopefully we will have something in 
August. We’ll send out a separate newsletter next month with updates. 
 
I will keep all of you in my prayers. Can't wait to see you again. 
 
Miss you all, 
 
Dolly Herschel 
Primetime Coordinator 



 

Primetime Mission Statement 
 

Primetime is a church-based organization 
providing spiritual growth, service to others, and 
education. This program provides opportunities 

for social involvement and gives people a sense of 
community and support. Federated Church 

sponsors this program to help enrich the lives of 
its members and the wider community.  

The Federated Church 
76 Bell Street 

Chagrin Falls, OH  44022 
440-247-6490 

www.fedchurch.org 

If you would like to subscribe or unsubscribe from our newsletter, please 
call 440.247.6490 or email Dolly Herschel at dherschel@fedchurch.org. 

July Birthdays 
Kathleen Strain 7/3 
David Telfer 7/4 
Jon Denney 7/7 
Anne Burr 7/8 
Al Woehrle 7/9 
Joan Jenkins 7/10 
Barb Warren 7/13 
Mary Ann Boysen 7/15 
Karen Perry 7/15 
Bob Bryson 7/15 

Linda Robertson 7/15 
Joan Butler 7/17 
Brenda Ehle 7/17 
Rick Bryan 7/17 
Beth Sauerland 7/20 
Leon Haddix 7/20 
Don Rice 7/20 
John Biel 7/22 
Kathy Marous   7/23 
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